

P.O. Box 23015, 2325 PRESTON AVE SASKATOON, SASK. S7J 5H3

#### www.saaclub.com

# Minutes of September 24, 2024 General Meeting

(Next meeting is on, October 22, 2024, 7:00 pm WDM)

The Saskatoon Antique Auto Club meets the 4th Tuesday of every month except November (3rd Tuesday), December and January (AGM - various dates) at the Western Development Museum.

Number of Attendees: 57

# Call Meeting to Order

Call on guests to introduce themselves: None

Al Willms reminded guests that 2 meetings are required to join. We have a membership package which contains application form and an introduction letter.

### **Errors or Omissions from the August General Meeting?**

Motion for Acceptance Jack Glazebrook

Seconded Gerald Schaeffler

### **Treasurers Report:**

Dave Brock presented treasurer's report. No questions regarding the report from the members at the meeting

There was a question regarding how we did on Corn Roast. Dave said all expenses were covered by the revenue with a few dollars to spare.

## **Correspondence**:

We received 2 letters from Sask PolyTech expressing their gratitude for our bursary contributions.

Thomas Gaudet and Kris Brown

From: "Gaudet, Thomas" <Tnomas.Gaudet@saskpolytech.ca>

Date: 09/10/2024 10:01AM

To: "nemowles@sasktel.net" <nemowles@sasktel.net>

Hey Norm,

I hope this message finds you well. On behalf of everyone at Saskatchewan Polytechnic, I would like to extend our deepest gratitude for your continued generosity and unwavering support.

Your contributions have played a pivotal role in enabling numerous students to pursue their educational dreams without the burden of financial constraints. It is because of thoughtful donors like you that we can continue to provide high-quality education and practical learning experiences that prepare our students for success in their chosen fields.

We are incredibly grateful for your support and look forward to continuing this valuable partnership. Please know that your contributions are making a real difference.

With warmest thanks and appreciation,

Thomas Gaudet Leadership Giving Officer Saskatchewan Polytechnic, Advancement 4500 Wascana Pkwy Regina Saskatchewan, S4P 3A3>

Email: Thomas.Gaudet@saskpolytech.ca| www.saskpolytech.ca

September 9, 2024

Mr. Norm Mowles Saskatoon Antique Auto Club Box 311 Dundurn, SK S0K 1K0

Dear Mr. Mowles,

Thank you for valuing higher education and supporting excellence at Saskatchewan Polytechnic.

Your generosity inspires success and creates an environment where learners gain the knowledge, skills, and abilities to achieve and succeed at work, in their communities, and in life. As part of a vibrant community that prioritizes education and innovation, you are investing in Saskatchewan's future.

Please contact us by email at saskpolytech.donations@saskpolytech.ca with any questions regarding your receipt or donation.

On behalf of the entire Saskatchewan Polytechnic community—our dedicated faculty, hardworking staff, and ambitious students— thank you for your generosity and support.

Sincerely,

Kris Brown

Associate Vice President, Advancement

Business Arising out of Meeting Minutes: None

### Old Business:

At previous meetings we circulated a sign-up sheet for members that wanted to purchase SAAC license plate frames @ \$30.00/frame. If you missed getting your name on the sheet and you would like to purchase a frame(s), feel free to see Tim Roden and he will add you to the list. Tim now has extra frames.

Garage Tours for 2024: We are getting close to the end of the garage tour season. Hosting or ideas for garage tour, please talk to Lloyd Morgan

Lloyd Morgan explained the possibility of a garage tour to Moose Jaw, Lloyd Minion and Lloyd Morgan will look into the possibility of chartering a bus. There appeared to be about 10 to 12 members interested in the tour, which would have to happen on a Friday or Saturday.

Jenette Holder announced that the Kenaston Car Show in honor of Bill Holder was a success. 72 cars in attendance. Thanks to all that came out!

There was a big turn out at Nadine Schaeffler funeral held Sept. 7<sup>th</sup>. Our heart felt thoughts and condolences go out to Gerald and family. This is a very difficult time; it will take a long while before things ever return to some form of normality.

There was a good turn out for the Corn Roast at Ritchie and Shirley Rasmussen's place. We managed to get a nice shady location to set up in the yard, as we were still straddling very warm plus 30 temperatures. Special Thanks to Ritchie and Shirley for their hospitality to make this a successful event!

Special thanks to Rob Brown from Freshco for donating the corn! Thankyou also to those on our Social Committee! and Lloyd Morgan and Pam Watt for doing much of the work to make this happen.

Also, prior to the Corn Roast, Jerry Lupul and his daughter organized a Scavenger Hunt. This was the first one and I believe we had 7 cars partake. Jerry gave some details on the scavenger hunt and hopes we can make this a regular event prior to the corn roast. Prizes were modest for the first year, but perhaps we can work on more prizes in future scavenger hunts?

Swap Meet: If a member wants a booth(s), it is best to get your name on it right away. Contact: Contact myself or Dave or Norm. Members still get the old price at \$25/per booth.

Dave commented only 15 stalls left! Members need to register immediately; it looks very much like this will be a "sold out" event!

#### **New Business:**

Rob Minion, has circulated the current roster, and has asked for updates. It will be circulated for a few meetings. Please review and correct your information as necessary. The club roster is intended for membership use only and is NOT circulated on our web site that is viewable to the general public. Rob Minion will make corrections and additions as needed to the roster. Once complete we can make updated rosters available for our members.

AGM tickets have been printed and are for sale. Cost will be \$30.00/plate. Smiley's will be the location and AGM will take place on January 25, 2025 at 6pm. Please see Dave to purchase tickets or E-transfer <u>64saac@gmail.com</u> Dave suggests, when paying via E-Transfer, send a quick note mentioning the funds are for the AGM tickets. Most members do this, but once in a while Dave receives an E-Transfer with no explanation as to what it is for.

On the note of the upcoming AGM...we will be looking for members on the executive. We are looking for (2) new Two Year Directors, as well Dave is coming up to the end of his term as Treasurer, we will be looking for someone interested in this position. All other positions such as President, Vice President, Secretary can be challenged by anyone as a nominee. In such an event a vote will conducted at the AGM.

It is with great sadness we announce the loss of Joanne Dwernychuk. Our thoughts and condolences are with George and family. Joanne and George were present at the Corn Roast just days before Joanne's passing. Joanne bravely battled cancer for a number of years. She joined the cancer survivor dragon boat team "Busting with Energy" to offer and receive support along with other fellow cancer warriors. She will be genuinely missed by many. Joanne's Celebration of Life will be held at 2pm on Friday Oct. 4, 2024, at Hillcrest Funeral Home, 210 Wess Road, which is located within Hillcrest Cemetery.



Also with sadness, Janet McGirr's father Les McGirr passed away August 31/24. The funeral service was held on Sept. 7<sup>th</sup>, Janet was not able to be at the Corn Roast. Les was well known in the car community and had a passion for antique cars. He has passed his cars onto his daughters Janet and Sandra. I am sure their Dad's cars will be cherished and well cared for. Our thoughts are with Janet and Sandra.

Dusty Wheels Car Show in Rosetown on Sept. 29<sup>th</sup>. They are looking for at least 4 cars from our club to be shown. Barry Churchman also asked if our club would be interested in sponsoring a trophy for their car show again this year. Lloyd Minion has rounded up 5 cars that will go to Rosetown next Sunday. Al W, gave Lloyd the club signs to take to the show.

Motion forwarded for SAAC to sponsor \$35.00 for a trophy at the Dusty Wheels Car Show

Motion: Luc Vangool Seconded: Ron Just

Note: Jerry Lupul and Al Willms will attend SAACC in Regina on Oct. 5. Jerry and Al will report back to members at next meeting.

## **Upcoming Events:**

Sep.28	Majestics Swap Meet- Callie Curling Club	(Regina, SK)
Sep.29	Dusty Wheels 38 <sup>th</sup> Annual Car Show	(Rosetown,SK)
Oct. 5	SAACC Meeting	(Regina, SK)
Oct.12	Coachman Car Club Fall Roundup	(Warman, SK)
Oct.17	Quick Times Swap Meet	(Red Deer, AB)
Nov. 5-8	SEMA Auto Show	(Las Vegas, NV)

Please check <u>www.autoevents.ca</u> for full listing and details.

#### **Nuts and Bolts:**

Lloyd Minion (1)

Is looking for an enclosed trailer. (306 221-4249)

Has a floor creeper 14 x 38 for free Call Bob S (306 221-9142)

LaVern Wiebe (1)

Has a 1962 Mercury Monterey 2 door HT, Runs, Drives, Sask Plated, 352 Auto. 88,000 original miles Completely original, shows very well, runs amazingly well. Some restoration required but very solid bones. Al W has personally viewed this car and can supply additional photos of undercarriage and body. Car was originally donated by Merlin Motors for a raffle in 1962. It is an amazing survivor car. Asking \$7500.00 If interested TEXT LaVerne Wiebe (306) 229-7022 or contact Al Willms for more information.





(1)





Kelly Erickson (1)

Looking to get rid of a Continental Engine out of 1920 Star and a Model A engine disassembled with extra pistons etc. Contact Kelly Erickson email: <a href="mailto:theericksonfamily@sasktel.net">theericksonfamily@sasktel.net</a>

Holly Cammidge (1)

Is selling Barry Cammidge's 66 Dodge Charger. Call Holly for details (306) 281-8705 Selling separately, a rear window for a 66 Charger in excellent condition, Holly can provide details. https://www.facebook.com/marketplace/item/545797071250543?ref=search&referral\_code=null&referral\_story\_type=post&tracking=browse\_serp%3A25e20500-5c88-4b8b-a63a-15fdf087de8d



Barry bought the 66 Charger from an auto body man in Baldur MB in 2008. The car originally came from California and was originally equipped with a 318. The engine and trans was not in the car when Barry bought it, so it was essentially a roller chassis. The original exterior color was Yellow with a black pinstripe, the body was in very good condition and Barry had the car painted a solid blue, which he thought suited the car better. A donor 318 had been installed and years later was replaced with a 360 which is presently in the car. The Charger originally had factory Air Conditioning, but it doesn't sound like it is still functional, and may have been removed when donor engines were installed.

Barry's son who is a HD Mechanic has done much of the mechanical work over the years. Barry says personally he has spent a considerable amount of money on the car since he bought it 2008.

Holly mentioned to me that there is a box of spare Charger parts at the house. She will include this with the sale of the car.

(1)

Wayne Oscvirk (306-260-3706)

- pair of brake drums 1926-27 Model T
- -1973-84 Truck 15" hub caps GMC, Chevy, Ford
- -1949-51 Merc, Monarch, Lincoln, Ford pair of front shocks
- -1973-84 windshield seal for GMC Chevy trucks







## **Paul Greening**

Is looking for a Power Steering Pump for his 64 Plymouth Valiant Must fit a 273 motor (2)

# **Paul Greening**

Has a 1970 Fiat 850 Sport Spider 31.0K miles 306-353-2000 (2)

# For Sale \$12,500

# 1970 Fiat 850 Sport Spider

- 31,853 original milesConvertible top
- Rear engine, water cooled
- 900 CC/55.08 CID
- No rust
- Stored inside
- Imported to U.S. by Fiat-Roosevelt Motors Inc. in 1970
- Sold to Elzagal Escort Patrol in Fargo North Dakota







Runs excellent Solid body Fun little road car

**Contact Paul:** 1-306-353-2000 pwgreening@gmail.com

# **Questions/Comments/Concerns:**

**Rob Minion** 

Is looking for a volunteer to assist John Moffat with organizing coffee and treats for meetings and other events.

### **Barry Cammidge**

Is at Kensington Gentle Care Home, 202 Stromberg Court. Barry still has his cell phone (306) 381-9396 Holly says her Dad is very sharp but has mobility issues, he loves to visit. Barry has also donated 8 boxes of car magazines to our club. We'll bring in a couple of different boxes to each of the next meetings for members to view. Barry was very happy to hear that our members were able to enjoy some of the magazines he donated. Al W will continue to bring different boxes of magazines for the members to look over and any surplus would be brought to the Swap Meet next spring.

#### Fred Remillard

Asked if there has been any news regarding the Affiliated Agreement between SAAC and WDM. Al W. replied: nothing yet, it will take a while as it has to be reviewed by their Board of Directors before being presented to us. For now, everything remains at status quo.

### Lloyd Minion

Dusty Wheels Show on Sept 29, in Rosetown, currently 5 SAAC members are planning to attend.

# 50/50

Don Pidlisny

Tonight's ticket seller: Elaine Mowles

Cell: 306-491-0434

Winner: Jerry Lupul Ticket # 17926 Amount: \$74.50

Motion to Adjourn: Don Pidlisny Seconded: Ted Robb

#### **YOUR 2024 EXECUTIVE TEAM**

President	Al Willms		Cell: 306-221-8390	Email: saacpres.willms@gmail.com	
Past President	Lloyd Minion		Cell: 306-221-4249	Email minil@sasktel.net	
Vice President	Ron Just		Cell: 306 229-6567	Email ronald.j@sasktel.net	
<u>Treasurer</u>	Dave Brock		Cell: 306-717-9952	Email: davebrock@sasktel.net	
<u>Secretary</u>	Bob Schmidt		Cell: 306-221-9142	Email: rd.schmidt@sasktel.net	
One Year Directors					
Jerry Lupul:	Cell: 306-221-4309	Email:	jandrlupul@gmail.com		
Tim Roden:	Cell: 306-717-1869	Email:	tsroden@shaw.ca or	troden@sherwoodchev.com	
Two Year Directors					
Verne Morelli	Cell: 306-229-6933	Email:	vwmorelli@sasktel.net		

Email: dpidlisny@hotmail.ca